


















IMPORTANT  DATES
Feb. 4th – PTA Meeting @ 7:00 pm




Feb. 12th – 100th Day of School
Feb. 15th – Early Release Day @ 1:15 pm



February 18th – Teacher Workday

Feb. 19th – Snow Make-Up Day


Congratulations to our Paw-some Pride recipients: Tonetta Goins, Drake Shute, and Surry Skinner!  Also, congratulations to Morgan Peters.  She was selected to participate in First and Fitness in March!
Save the Date – On March 1st LES will hold our “Oh!  The Places You’ll Go!” Career Day. We will need parent volunteers to share information with our students about their careers.  Please consider presenting on this day!
Kindergarten Tours are being held on Jan. 28th and Feb. 25th at 5:30 pm.  Tours will also be held on Feb. 5th at 9:30 am and Feb. 12th at 12:30 pm.  
The mClass window closes on Tuesday, Jan. 29th.  The students have done a fabulous job, and I am so pleased with their growth!  The results will be placed in your child’s second quarter report card. Keep Reading, Alligators!
The students enjoyed making “All About” posters to celebrate the end of our Non-Fiction reading unit!  Please visit the 2nd grade hallway to see the entire grade level’s “Wonder Wall”!

Please consider volunteering as a “Mystery Reader”!  The students love having a surprise guest visit the class and read to them.  We still need readers for Feb. 22nd, March 22nd, and May 24th.  
From the PTA…..
· Pride Pack needs your plastic grocery bags (blue, white, and tan) in order to fill 300 bags per week. Collection bins are in the office and teachers' rooms. Thank you in advance! 
· 2/10 is LES night @ Triangle Rock Club 6:30- 8:30pm. Visit https://trianglerock.club/les for details and registration.
Help At Home:

Reading:  I invite you to visit the link below for tips to build reading skills when reading Fairy Tales. These traditional and well-loved stories can build word recognition, increase vocabulary, and broaden your child’s horizons!
https://www.scholastic.com/parents/family-life/parent-child/build-reading-skills-fairy-tales.html
Math:  As we begin to explore new math concepts, remember to be positive about math even if it wasn’t your favorite or best subject.  We also know that strategies for solving problems have changed in recent years.  Please remember to positively accept these research based approaches to problem solving.  Ask your child to teach you about the problem solving strategies we are learning and practicing in class.  As they teach, express confidence in their ability to do math.  Remember, if they can teach you at home then they truly understand what we are learning at school.  Ask your child to show you strategies for solving: 35 + 44 + 26 and 62 -38!
A few tidbits of information for you:

· Reading /Literacy – We started our unit on Fairy Tales!  Students learned characteristics of a fairy tale and are finding them in the books they are reading. Ask your child to tell you about the characters, setting, and important events in the fairy tale they read this week.
· Writing – The students are finishing their biographies and expert books.  They presented their timelines and shared a chapter from their biographies with their classmates.
· Math – We found the totals of 3 two-digit addends and started exploring strategies for subtracting two-digit numbers within 100.  
· Social Studies – The students created maps and map keys.
Our Specials for this week are: Art, Health & Fitness, Music, Logic, and PE
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